
 

 

SOUTH MIDDLETON SCHOOL DISTRICT 
4 Forge Road, Boiling Springs, PA 17007 

 
SCHOOL BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

April 25, 2016 
 
 

The South Middleton Board of School Directors met on April 25, 2016, in the Boiling Springs 
High School Cafeteria for a Regular School Board Meeting.  The President, Mr. Michael Berk, 
called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
 
ROLL CALL  
 
The Secretary called the roll with all members present except as designated: 
 
School Directors 
Mr. Steven Bear  Mr. Christopher Morgan   
Mr. Michael Berk     Mr. Randy Varner 
Mrs. Stacey Knavel     Mr. Robert Winters 
Mrs. Elizabeth Meikrantz    Mr. Scott Witwer  
Mr. Thomas Merlie      
 
    
Administrative Staff 
Dr. Alan Moyer, Superintendent Dr. Joseph Mancuso, Asst. Super.  
David Bitner, Asst. Prin. – YBMS – Absent David Boley, Principal – Rice – Absent 
Connie Connolly, Dir. Spec. Ed. Mark Correll, Asst. Prin. – BSHS – Absent 
Patrick Dieter, Athletic Dir. Andrew Glantz, Dir. Buildings/Grounds 
Joel Hain, Prin. – BSHS Chris Monasmith, Network Admin.  
Trisha Reed, Principal – IFEC Kim Spisak, Asst. Prin. – Rice  
Nicole Weber, Asst. Bus. Mgr. Dr. Jesse White, Prin. – YBMS  
Sharonn Williams, Dir of Tech Inst.  
 
Student Representatives 
Max D. Leo – Absent 
William T. Webber – Absent 
 
Visitors 
See attachment to the minutes. 
 
Board Secretary 
Matthew Ulmer 
 
Solicitor 
Gareth Pahowka – Absent 
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CITIZENS PARTICIPATION - None 

TOPIC DISCUSSION: Budget Review - 2016-2017 

Dr. Moyer, Dr. Mancuso, and Mr. Ulmer presented updated budget balancing strategies with the 
Board.  The Board discussed the impact that budget reductions in personnel and programs 
would have on the students of South Middleton School District. 

Dr. Mancuso presented the Board with a presentation on staffing and proposed personnel 
moves.  

CITIZENS PARTICIPATION  

Mr. O’Brien addressed the Board to talk about the reason he moved to the District and the 
passion that he has in South Middleton.  He expressed his willingness to help in any way to 
keep South Middleton as a top level school in the area. 

Mr. Clepper addressed the Board with concerns about future budgeting and elimination of 
instructional coaches. 

Mrs. Mowe addressed the Board with concerns about the budget and passion in the District as a 
mother, resident, and staff member. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
Mr. Merlie made a motion, seconded by Mr. Bear, to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:44 p.m.  
The motion passed unanimously 

**FOR THE RECORD – The Board adjourned into executive session following the budget 
workshop to discuss matters of personnel. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

___________________________ 
Matthew Ulmer 
Board Secretary 


